RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM ANNUAL REPORT

FOR FY 09-10
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Subcommittees and membership:

Professional Development/ILT - Allison Scherer, Linda Lawson, Sarah Bunnell, Lou Ann Carman, Diana Laslie, Kelly Miller, Annette Reesor, Kathi Maddox

Curriculum/Technology – Pam Johns, Debbie Weiss, Jeanne Crockard, Marie VanMeter, Scott Patton, Karen Arant, Brandy Kenny, Jennifer Wiseman

Climate/Student Services - Peggy Circle, Stephanie Lucas, Elaine Watts, Sunday Ford, Ann Wilkie, Erin Jarvis, Jan Mackey, Ralph Tucker, Dave Duda, Joanne Jones, Mitzi Dowdell, Crystal Ryan, Helene Harris, Linda Collins

Instruction/Instructional Materials – Amanda Johnson, Connie Vittitow, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Nancy Peden, Phyllis Crabtree, Joe Carter, Pam Read, Stephanie Lucas, Toneau Heath, Pam Baxter

2009-2010 SBDM Members:  Billy Coffey, Dawn Stith, Karen Arant, Annette Reesor, Jennifer Wiseman, Tanya Parris and Mika Newsome

Areas of Focus for 2009-2010

The areas of focus for the Rineyville SBDM Council were:  to develop Rubrics to align with open response questions and Core Content; to update and renew the CCC program; to develop Curriculum Mapping and to implement MAP training.

2009-2010 Success Stories:

· Karen Arant won the Rineyville AND the Hardin County EXCEL Award.
· Rineyville Elementary School test scores were 2nd in Hardin County.
· Met 10 out of 10 target goals for No Child Left Behind.
· Our total Academic Index was 99.

· Accelerated Reader total points were 17,496.5.

· Continued Thoughtful Ed program.  Continued more strategies into lessons.

· Continued to develop Rubrics to align with open response questions and Core Content.

· Offered Literacy First training to new Rineyville teachers and to assistants.

· Utilized bi-weekly team/Literacy 1st meetings.

· Utilized 4.1 Core Content.

· Purchased and implemented Destiny program for Library/Title I.

· Continued Pen Pad Technology.

· Utilized Brainpop and United Streaming.

· Continued Nettrekker program.

· Purchased and implemented use of ELMO’s.

· Implemented new Everyday Math program and continued training.

· Completed SACS Accreditation Review.

· Completed Map testing.

· Continued Math Wall of Fame and recognition of students reaching Math goals.

· Continued Writing Wall of Fame Wall and Breakfast with the Principal. 

· Encouraged Character Words.

· Participated in I Love to Read Week.

· Continued extra tutoring for students in need through ESS Daytime Waiver.

· Continued student/assistant buddies for testing on a monthly basis to familiarize students with their testing assistants.  Also mentoring of students at risk.

· Updated Emergency Plan.

· Updated CSIP.

· SBDM gave presentation at the Round Table Discussion on Feb. 8.

· Implemented anti-flu measures.

· Planned for the incorporation of the influx of students from the BRAC movement.

· Opened up Infinite Campus Portal to 4th and 5th grade parents.

· Developed and implemented Vision Statement.

· Installed benches and mulch for playground.

· Ms. Peden applied for VSA (Music) Grant.  Ms. Peden’s and Mr. Carter’s classes participated in creating musical instruments and showcasing them in Talent Show.

· UK Science Mobile Unit exhibit for 4th grades.

· Held Career Day with Community participating in demonstrations.

· Held Back to School Rally with around 550 in attendance.
· Held Annual Patriotic Picnic on 9/10 with around 550 in attendance.
· Recognized 3rd, 4th and 5th graders from previous year on Test Recognition Night.  Held drawing for bikes.  
· Acknowledged and rewarded 4th and 5th graders who achieved high scores on CTBS and CATS texts.
· PTA and staff held Fall Festival in Nov.  Proceeds were over $9000.
· Held Family Fun Night for Reading with author Leigh Ann Florence.
· Participated in DARE program.
· 4th and 5th grade students participated in 4-H.
· Qualifying 5th graders participated in BETA.
· 4th grade participated in Conservation.
· AR parties for students meeting goals.
· Continued Rocket Report – a news program presented by students on Fridays.
· Rineyville School raised $1800 for Haiti Earthquake Relief.
· Participated in successful Jump Rope for Heart program – raised $2065.55.  Top money raiser was Sara Collins with $130.00.
· Collected $715 for Scholastic Book Fair drive for needy children.
· Third Grade raised $551.00 for St. Jude’s Hospital.
· Collected donations for Pennies for Patients program.  Ms. Carman’s class raised the most money: Ms. Wilkie’s class raised the most in Primary.
· Academic Team was the 2010 District Champion.  We were 1st in Quick Recall; 1st in Future Problem Solving; Aubree Muse – 1st in Arts & Humanities; Madison Lindsay – 3rd in Arts & Humanities; Sean Hoernke – 1st in Math; Sam Herringshaw – 4th in Math; Dale Hill – 2nd in Social Studies; Mick Rivera – 1st in
Language Arts;  Andrew Minnis – 4th in Language Arts; Ryan McQuillin – 1st in Science; Brendan Reid – 5th in Science; Aubree Muse – 1st in Composition; Makynzie Hummel – 5th in Composition.

Academic Team Regional winners:  Aubree Muse – 2nd in Composition; 3rd in Arts & Humanities; Brendan Reid – 3rd in Science; FPS – 4th place; Quick Recall – 4th place; Overall – 4th place.

· County-wide 4-H poster contest winners:  Hunter Miller, grand champion 4th grade; Brenton Ryan, reserve grand champion 4th grade; Aubree Muse, grand champion 5th grade; Sarah Wiseman, reserve grand champion 5th grade.

· Marine Physical Fitness  - both primary and intermediate teams placed 3rd overall out of 11 teams.  Two students received perfect score (500 pts.) trophies:  Evin Harris (4th grade) and Andrew Minnis (4th grade. Individual awards:  Emily Nowacki – 81 sit-ups and 76 push-ups; Kyle Collin – 108 sit-ups; Shalimar Whitfield – jumped 7’4”; Cassidy Lester – 93 sit-ups; Evin Harris – 24 pull-ups.
· Pepsi Punt, Pass & Kick winners:  Kyle Collin – 1st place age 8-9; Ashley Miller – 1st place age 8-9; Evan Jefferson – 2nd place age 10-11; John Cundiff – 1st place age 12-13.
· Participated in Red Ribbon Week.  Winners of poster contest were: K-1 Preston Harris; Gr 2-3 Hannah Carlottie; Gr 4-5 Alicia Lugo-Santiago.  Door contest:  Mr. Duda, Ms. Miller, Ms. Johns, Ms. Peden.
· Continued buddy/mentoring classrooms.
· Student performances (live and televised) for Christmas program and talent shows.  100 percent of students were given opportunity to participate.
· Students performed in KMEA 4th District Treble Chorus:  Ashlynn Barger, Emily Davis,  Madison Lindsay, Emily Peropat, Allison McLemore, Samantha Peters, Megan Reynolds, Joshua Wagner and Mariah Williams.
· All students K-5 went to see Johnny Appleseed and K-4th went to see Cinderella at the PAC.
· Molly Nikirk won Art poster contest.  She received a savings bond and rode in a limo with the Mayor through Christmas in the Park.
· Aubree Muse won the yearbook cover contest.
· Johnny Frost from Ms. Miller’s class was winner of the District AARP “Grandparent of the Year” essay.
· Hannah Carlotti won the Veteran’s Day Program poster contest.
· Continued improving community involvement, and encouraged community support for testing.
· Continued monthly staff birthday lunches to improve school climate.
· Continued improving community involvement, and encouraged community support for testing.

· Developed master calendar early in the year.

· Publicly praised and recognized student achievements.

· Sunday Ford completed her Masters Degree in Special Ed, Learning Behavior Disorders.  Sunday Ford passed K-Tip.
· Sarah Bunnell completed her Masters Degree in School counseling.
· Nancy Peden completed her Rank I.
· Scott Patton received his MSEd in Administration.
· Toneau Heath received her Masters in Special Ed.
· Chris Kirkwood participated in a GRRECC Teaching American History grant, where she visited historic Philadelphia during the summer.  This grant will encompass 3 years of study, travel and implementation of what she learns.
· Karen Arant participated in the Susan G. Komen 3 day Walk for a Cure for Breast Cancer.  Rineyville School collected a total of $1,000 for the cause.
· Allison Scherer completed her National Boards Project.
· Several employees and Office Bud Baumgardner became Ky. Colonels.

GOALS FOR 2010-2011   

· Recognize 3rd, 4th and 5th graders from previous year on Test Recognition Night.
· Post Proficient and Distinguished student names in school throughout the year.
· Recognize Student of the Month students during morning announcements.
· Recognize students with Math and Writing Walls of Fame. 
· Publicly praise student achievements.
· Purchase or seek donation of girls and boys bikes for testing achievement incentive. 
· Assign students areas in the school to be responsible for upkeep/cleaning.
· Improve student community involvement and community support for testing.
· Maintain Rubric alignment with open response questions and Core Content.
· Maintain curriculum map alignment with Core Content for Math, Reading, Social 
      Studies and Science.
· Encourage increased attendance at SBDM meetings by non-members.
· Administer Learning Styles Inventory and implement results to enhance instruction – beginning with third grade.
· Web page maintenance.
· Continue Character Word awareness.
· Improve student study skills.
· Grade level planning – Professional Learning Committees.
· Utilize 4.1 Core Content.
· Continue Thoughtful Ed Technology/CPS Technology.
· Continue MAP program, incorporating COMPASS Learning Program for differentiated learning instruction.
· Develop a new graphic organizer for Open Response.
· Improve school climate.
· Recognize Academic Team with signs/posters/banners.
· Recognize other student achievements, such as track, baseball, etc.
· Recognize past achievements.
· Comply with district-wide Desagregation and Grade Level Planning opportunities.
· Continue student/teacher buddies for motivation.
· Continue to raise money and improve the playground.
· Implement school culture plan.
· Implement vertical team meetings, including 5th grade with 6th grade middle school.
· Develop master calendar early in the year.
· Continue plan for the incorporation of the influx of students from the BRAC movement.
· Continue Everyday Math training.
· Development of school KSI Plan.
· Continue to develop/revise SIP.
· Faculty and Assistants will participate in Literacy 1st PD and fully implement program for K-3.
· Continue ESS Daytime Waiver.
· Continue After School Computer Lab Tutorial.
· Implement PASS (Positive Approach to Student Success) Program.
